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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







May 5, 2021





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, May 5, 2021.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption



Jody Meche



St. Martin

Absent: 

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia



Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Steve Marionneaux


Citizen

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.

                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of April 7, 2021 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche to adopt the following resolution:

RESOLUTION


BE IT RESOLVED, that the following millage(s) are hereby levied on the 2021 tax roll on all property subject to taxation by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District:

MILLAGE




Constitutional


4.01 mills

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the proper administrative officials of the Parishes of Ascension, Assumption, Iberia, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, St. Landry, St. Martin and West Baton Rouge, State of Louisiana, be and they are hereby empowered, authorized, and directed to spread said taxes, as hereinabove set forth, upon the assessment roll of said Parishes for the year 2021, and to make the collection of the taxes imposed for and on behalf of the taxing authority, according to law, and that the taxes herein levied shall become a permanent lien and privilege on all property subject to taxation as herein set forth, and collection thereof shall be enforceable in the manner provided by law.


The foregoing resolution was read in full, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes:


YEAS:  9


NAYS:  0 


ABSTAINED:  0


ABSENT:  4

CERTIFICATE


I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and exact copy of the resolution adopted at the board meeting held on May 5, 2021, at which meeting a quorum was present and voting.


Port Allen, Louisiana, this 5th day of May, 2021.

________________________________________

John Grezaffi, President

YEAS:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, 


Matherne, Meche

NAYS:
None

ABSTAINED:
None

ABSENT:
Commissioners LeBlanc, McGee, Rockforte

                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Gate Subcommittee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, April 21, 2021, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.   President John Grezaffi appointed Commissioner Spencer Harvey to serve on this committee today.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

Commissioner Bill Flynn

Commissioner John Grezaffi

William C. Tyson

Commissioner Spencer Harvey

Absent:

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Also Present: 

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Commissioner Earl Matherne

Rob Marionneaux

Jordan Landry

Mark Allement

Gary Allement

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resources Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist 

Will Tyson, Levee Board Executive Director

1. Review a permit request from Jordan Landry on the Mississippi River Levee:  Mr. Jordan Landry addressed the committee relative to his request for a gate permit.  President John Grezaffi said his task was to make sure the gate meets our specifications.  He said he would make sure Mr. Richard Sparks of the Levee Board talks with him so that any questions on the specifications are addressed before it is installed.  Mr. Landry said he understood the Levee Board would have to have a key and access to the property to protect and maintain the levee.  Mr. Will Tyson moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the request for a gate permit subject to the landowner meeting all specifications of the levee board.  Mr. Landry asked about keeping the public off his property on the levee.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said the law says it is up to the owner of the land, subject to our levee servitude, unless it is one of the levees that is a public right of way.  If not, it is the same as if any private landowner finds someone trespassing on their property.  They would take the action, not the levee board.  

2. Review a gate permit request from Jason Newchurch on the East Guide Levee: Mr. Newchurch was not present.  

3. Review a gate permit request from Mark Allement on the North Guide Levee:  The committee members said they had no issues with giving Mr. Allement permission to place gates on his personal property, but we would need to work with him to determine where the gates would be placed.  There appears to be a discrepancy between recent surveys of the property and a map Mr. Allement had which he says shows the property line goes down the middle of the road.  The committee decided to take this under advisement for now until we can determine the placement of the gates.

4. Review a gate permit request from Musson Land Trust on the East Guide Levee:  Mr. Robert Marionneaux  addressed the committee on behalf of the Musson Land Trust requesting a gate permit on the East Guide Levee.  After discussion, Commissioner John Grezaffi moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn and unanimously carried to approve the request subject to their meeting all levee board specifications.  

The committee discussed how difficult it is becoming to make these gate determinations. Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said if there is a question of road ownership it would have to go to court to be resolved. The Levee Board cannot make that type determination.  

There being no further business to come before the subcommittee, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Commissioner John Grezaffi
/s/Commissioner Bill Fynn

/s/Commissioner Spencer Harvey
/s/William Tyson

Mr. Will Tyson advised the Commissioners that four Gate Permit requests were considered at the Gate Subcommittee meeting on April 21, 2021.  They included:  (1) Request from Jordan Landry on the Mississippi River Levee; (2) Request from Jason Newchurch on the East Guide Levee; (3) Request from Mark Allement on the North Guide Levee; and (4) Request from Musson Land Trust on the East Guide Levee.  The request from Jason Newchurch was tabled as Mr. Jason Newchurch was not present.  The staff will notify him when the next Gate Subcommittee meeting is scheduled.  The request from Mark Allement on the North Guide will be tabled until we can determine the placement of the gates as there appears to be a property line dispute with the owners.  Commissioner Earle Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark Guillory and unanimously carried to approve the request from Mr. Jordan Landry on the Mississippi River Levee.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request from the Musson Land Trust on the East Guide Levee.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Gate Subcommittee of April 21, 2021.

  * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson reported the Corps of Engineers received money for some projects and after discussing the matter with President John Grezaffi, we are trying to get them to reallocate the funds to two projects that need the work more.  The Four Bay Area on the North Guide Levee has erosion and levee slides that need to be addressed.  The Corps of Engineers has not responded to our request.  Commissioner Jody Meche advised the Commissioners that flooding is being experienced in areas near Morgan City and the basin is filling up.  The basin needs to be dredged to relieve this pressure and eliminate the flooding.  Commissioner Bill Flynn suggested talking with Congressman Graves about this matter.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German of CPRA was recognized.  He had no report at this time.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte had no legal matters to bring before the board at this time.

                                                                    * * * *
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve a Professional Services Contract with Olinde Services, LLC to provide janitorial services at the district’s office.

                                                                    * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

